
OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR 

OCT O 8 2023 

To the Members of the California State Assembly: 

I am returning Assembly Bill 1489 without my signature. 

This bill would specify that compostable covered materials are not subject to the 
source reduction requirements of the Plastic Pollution Prevention and Packaging 
Producer Responsibility Act (SB 54), thereby exempting compostable plastics. 

Last year, I signed SB 54 (Allen, Chapter 75, Statutes of 2022), which established 
a comprehensive regulatory framework and the nation's most ambitious goals to 
reduce single-use plastic in this state. It also set aggressive timelines for the 
Department of Resources Recycling and Recovery (CalRecycle) to implement a 
new and complex program. 

While I appreciate the author's intent to support compostable materials, the 
changes proposed by this bill will interfere with CalRecycle's ability to meet its 
statutory obligations to adopt regulations by January 1, 2025, as set by the 
Legislature. I encourage the author and stakeholders to work with Ca!Recycle 
on the issue this bill seeks to address in the regulatory process . 

For these reasons, I cannot sign this bill. 
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